
From: Soura, Christian
To: Anthony KeckKECK@scdhhs.gov

John SupraSUPRA@scdhhs.gov
Erica BrownErica.Brown@scdhhs.gov

Date: 9/29/2013 8:59:06 PM
Subject: RE: Clarification

This event was originally supposed to take place 2-3 months ago - it's been pushed back over and 
over again. So this was originally scheduled before we had the meeting with Rhett, NFP, etc.
 

The original thought was that we could introduce the Duke folks to the SIB project through a meeting 
after the telepsychiatry event, but that's not really necessary now. It's probably worth spending 10 
minutes informally with whoever they send, just to give an update, but it's not worth Duke sending 
anyone who wasn't otherwise going to be here. That work?
 

CLS
 

Christian L. Soura
 
Deputy Chief of Staff
 

(803) 543-0792
 
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
________________________________________
 
From: Anthony Keck [KECK@scdhhs.gov]
 
Sent: Sunday, September 29, 2013 6:11 PM
 
To: Soura, Christian; John Supra; Erica Brown
 
Subject: Fw: Clarification
 

Did we want to go ahead and try to talk with endowment folks about this or should we wait until we 
are ready for primetime. I don't want to force, just for convenience sake.
 
________________________________________
 
From: Rhett N. Mabry <RMabry@tde.org>
 
Sent: Sunday, September 29, 2013 5:04:34 PM
 
To: Anthony Keck
 
Subject: Clarification
 

Tony,
 

I learned on Thursday that you'd like to have a meeting it discuss SIBs with Endowment staff on 
Tuesday following the telepsych press conference.
 

There appears to be confusion on our staff: is this meeting to discuss the early childhood SIBs that 
we have been discussing? Or, are you interested in discussing a SIB for telepsych or some other 
healthcare intervention.
 

Your response will help to determine who from our staff will attend.
 

mailto:Soura,%20Christian
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mailto:Erica.Brown@scdhhs.gov


Thanks for any clarification you can provide.
 

Regards,
 

Rhett
 

Sent from my iPad. Please excuse typos
 

Confidentiality Note
 

This message is intended for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain 
information, including health information, that is privileged, confidential, and the disclosure of which is 
governed by applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the 
employee or agent responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any 
dissemination, distribution or copying of this information is STRICTLY PROHIBITED.
 

If you have received this in error, please notify us immediately and destroy the related message.


